

# The Tidings

# Holy Trinity Episcopal Church and School

2201 Spring Lake Rd. Fruitland Park, FL 34731 Church Office: 352-787-1500 School Office: 352-787-8855



Rector: Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva Volum

Volume 4 Issue 7

July, 2022



#### **Table of Contents**

## A Reflection on the Parish Vitality Survey



For the past two weeks, about 40 of you have taken the time to fill out our Parish Vitality Survey. The responses we have received so far have been encouraging in at least two ways:

- 1. A high level of appreciation for the ministries in which we are engaged.
- 2. Concerns raised by the respondents are the same ones we have identified in our other conversations.

There two findings are signs of a united faith community with a shared vision and mission. In other words, we share appreciation for the things that are going well and a concern for the things that need improvement.

To give a better picture of what the survey has revealed, below is a table showing how respondents rated the quality of some of our ore ministries with 1 as lowest and 5 as highest:

Ministry	1	2	3	4	5
Worship	0	0	2.6%	17.9%	79.5%
Preaching	0	0	2.6%	20.5%	76.9%
Music	0	8.3%	8.3%	20.8%	62.5%
Hospitality (Coffee) Hour	0	11.4%	20%	25.7%	42.9%
Fellowship Opportunities	2.6%	7.9%	21.1%	34.2%	34.2%
Pastoral Care	0	11.1%	11.1%	30.6%	47.2%
Communication	0	0	15.8%	15.8%	68.4%
Adult Sunday School	0	0	0	50%	50%
Wednesday Bible Study	0	0	0	0	100%

As you can see from the table above, most of the respondents gave our core ministries a rating of 5 on 5. This is particularly encouraging to those who are committing so many hours to these ministries.

the table also shows, Fellowship opportunities were rated the lowest which suggests that the respondents are not satisfied with the number of opportunities for fellowship that are being offered. In other words, there are not enough opportunities for people to connect with fellow parishioners. This is something that has come up in many other conversations, and we are already discerning how we may address it. Now that the risk posed by COVID-19 has somehow diminished, we hope to have more fellowship (connecting) opportunities.

Another concern that came mostly through the comment section of the survey is our inability to attract a more diverse demographic. This too is something that has come up very often in our conversations. My view is that while we should continue discerning and doing everything possible to attract, for example, young families with children, we should not be distracted from serving those the Lord has already brought to us. One of the most important ways of overcoming challenges is gratitude. Even as we pray for a

more diverse demographic, we need to be grateful and faithful to who we are now. It might as well be that God's call to us is to serve young families of our community through our school while our worship and other ministries will continue to be primarily to people in their retirement. What matters is that whatever we do will be meaningful and life-giving.

Perhaps one interesting fact of the survey is that even though our Christian Formation (Education) activities received high ratings, they had the least respondents. Our hope is that with the high rating from those who participate, will encourage more people to try them.

Lastly, it is important to note that the 40 responses so far represent less than half of the responses we have received in past surveys. I hope that those who have not had a chance to respond will do so; to make the survey responses more representative of the congregation. We will continue to accept responses until July 10; after which we will create a follow-up survey seeking input on how best to address the concerns raised.

It is truly an honor and privilege for Rose and I to be part of this warm, welcoming, and Christ-centered community where everyone can belong, blossom, and bless. I am particularly

grateful for the acts and words of encouragement I continue to receive; as demonstrated by the comments in the survey. May God continue to give us the courage and grace to invite, welcome, and connect people to Him and to one another in Christ.

Have a blessed summer. Fr. *Samuel Nsengiyumva*.

## **Deacon Assigned at Holy Trinity**



I am delighted to inform you that Bishop Brewer has assigned The Rev. Deacon Charlie Perrin to serve as a vocational deacon at Holy Trinity. Deacon Charlie will officially begin his duties at Holy Trinity on Sunday July 3.

According to the Association of Episcopal Deacons,

"A deacon is a baptized person called and empowered by God and the Church to be a model of Christ's servant ministry for all people. As agents of God's compassion and reconciling grace, deacons are missionaries to the world and messengers to the Church of the world's needs, hopes, and concerns. In the Church, deacons call forth, empower and inspire the baptized to respond to these needs. The role of the deacon in liturgy mirrors this role of the deacon in Church and World. Deacons are living symbols of Christ's presence as they embody Christ's servant ministry and point to the presence of Christ in those they serve."

Deacon Charlie served as deacon in the diocese of Long Island for more than 30 years. After his retirement and relocation to Central Florida, he was licensed by Bishop

Brewer to serve in this diocese. Prior to the pandemic, he was assigned to St. James in Leesburg. Deacon Charlie and his wife Angela have been worshipping at Holy Trinity for over a month.

We are grateful to God for bringing Deacon Charlie and Angela to us and look forward to serving the Lord together with gladness and singleness of heart.

With gratitude and best wishes in Christ Jesus, Samuel+

## **Vestry Minutes Highlights**

June 2022

The Vestry met for their monthly meeting on *Wednesday, June 15, 2022* to discuss matters of importance to the life and mission of our church.

- 1. The meeting began with prayer and meditation from the book Meditations for Vestry Members.
- 2. The Vestry reviewed the minutes from May.
- 3. The Vestry reflected on reports from the various ministry teams. Great things continue to happen at church and school. Please add the following wonderful upcoming events to your calendar:

October 2-Back to Church Sunday and Ministry Fair

October 29-School Golf Benefit

November 13-School Building Dedication

November 20-Consecration Sunday

- 4. Fr. Samuel gave a Rector's Report that highlight his activities in the past month. He has had a lot going on this month.
- 5. The Vestry approved the treasurer's report as presented. A copy of this report will be placed in the Parish Hall for those that may be interested.
- 6. The Vestry was given an overview of the results from the church survey thus far. We are hoping for more responses in the next week or two to give us guidance in ways that

we may move forward with the Mission and Vison of the church.

- 7. The Vestry reviewed and approved plans for adding 2 additional car lines at the school which will allow for the improvement of traffic flow through the neighborhood and at the school.
- 8. There will be a special reception after the service on Sunday, July 3<sup>rd</sup>, for Bob and Liz Mustin who will be celebrating their 50<sup>th</sup> wedding anniversary.
- 9. The Vestry meeting ended with a closing prayer.

Debbie Lally, Secretary

## Sr. Warden's Report

SCHOOL'S OUT FOR SUMMER!! This song is echoing throughout the land this time of year. The kids, and most of the staff, have gone their merry ways to enjoy their time off. When they return, the school will be in order; classes organized; new programs in place and a new year begins. What they never really think is, "How did this all happen?"; it just does. Well, it is not "school fairies" waving wands and "puff" – it's done. It is the dedication of a caring Headmaster and volunteers. Due to Headmaster McCallister's careful budgeting and spending, with the oversight of the School Board and the Vestry, "capital improvements" will be taking place during the summer.

When the students return, they will find some new desks and chairs for their use. Cabinets and shelving will be in place to help create more space in the classrooms. Mr. McCallister and his volunteers will assemble all the new furniture. A new and more efficient A/C will be keeping them comfortable. New windows are in the planning as well as new siding for the front. The school is also planning on redesigning the drop-off and pick-up area in the front of the school. They are hoping to make it more efficient and safer for parents and students. As far as programs, 3 of our students will be participating in dual enrollment classes. This

can only happen in a school where students are learning and succeeding.

There are other "school fairies" working through the summer to ensure Holy Trinity continues in this positive direction, The Holy Trinity Golf Benefit Committee. The Event is October, but there is a lot of work going on now. We need to get sponsors and donations. We need people to get donations and create baskets to be raffled at the Event. We are going to need workers on that day. If your spouse is golfing, it would be a great way to spend your time waiting, unless you are golfing too. The funds raised from the benefit goes directly to school. Those funds are what enable the "school fairies" to continue their work.

So, while the students are enjoying their time off, please remember the work that is done behind the scenes. Remember the repairs and purchases made to keep their environment conducive to learning. Remember the programs and supplies needed to enrich their education. They all come at a price – time and money. With your continued help, let's "puff" keep the magic going.

Doris Brennan, Sr Warden

## **Treasurer's Summary Report**

## May, 2022

Contributions	Actual	Budget
Pledges	\$28,399	\$21,528
Other Income	\$ 1,094	\$18,768
Total	\$29,493	\$40,296
Expenses	\$23,639	\$32,210

Offer to God a sacrifice of thanksgiving, and make good your vows to the Most High. *Psalm* 50:14

Russ Casson, Treasurer

#### PASTORAL CARE

For pastoral care we welcome you to contact:

Mike Browne (352-571-4111) or mbrowne@thevillages.net; Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva (920-226-0050) or rector@holytrinityfp.com; or call the church office Monday through Thursday during office hours.

Please continue to phone or email your prayer requests to 352-787-1500 or office@holytrinityfp.com

## **Tutor Strategic Planning**

Our Tutor Recruiting Campaign is now focused on math tutors. Volunteers will be introduced to the latest training material our tutor program has to offer.

You really don't need to have a strong math background to help Holy Trinity realize our clear vision of the future of our school, but what you do need is the desire to help this next generation move into adulthood. Be prepared for the gratification and joy of helping God's children realize their full potential.

The 2022-2023 school year is rapidly approaching. After training, you will be assigned a student that you will share your time and talent with for about one hour once a week, or more if you are willing and available. Please consider this opportunity to help our students with math.

If you're interested in making a difference please email our school as soon as possible at: <a href="mailto:school.htes@gmail.com">school.htes@gmail.com</a> or phone (352) 787-8855.

Respectfully Submitted, Jim Kelly Tutor Coordinator

#### SUMMER WORSHIP SCHEDULE

June 19 – September 11, 2022

**Sunday 8:00 a.m.** – Holy Eucharist Rite 2 (with no music)

**10:30 a.m.**— Holy Eucharist Rite 2 (with Organ Music)

(Live-streamed on Facebook)

Wednesday 11:30 a.m. - Healing Service with Communion (Live-streamed on Facebook)

Saturday 4:15 p.m. services to resume on Saturday September 17, 2022

#### SCHOOL BOARD REPORT



As the school season ended and Board members began summer travel the Board activity has waned a bit. The Board Meeting was held on June 1<sup>st</sup>, a week early to accommodate travel plans. As the school fiscal year comes to an end on June 30<sup>th</sup>, I am pleased to report the school will end the year in a positive financial position, due much to the excellent budget management of Justin McCallister, Head of School, and also because state scholarships exceeded the original budget plan. This has allowed us to establish the first ever Capital Budget and plan for improvement. Funds have been approved by the Board for the following:

- Replacement of the AC unit that supplies two older classrooms
- Remodeling/restoration of the office building and walkway

Expansion of the parking lot in a way that will provide two additional lanes for parents to pick up students. This will allow more cars in the queue, assuring no unsafe back up of cars onto Spring Lake Road, as well as provide a safer more organized way for students to locate parents' cars. This will also provide needed additional parking for church services and events. The Board would like to thank Randy Siver and Neven Matthews or volunteering to complete this project.

The Board continues to work with Justin on completion of a Three-Year Strategic Plan. This document will provide guidance for annual planning, a basis for longer term planning, as well a complete overview that is needed for grant applications, etc. This document will be completed in time for August Board Meeting. (Board does not meet in July).

The Executive Committee of the Board has been preparing an annual review our Head of School. The Review will be conducted on Tuesday, June 28<sup>th</sup>.

Enjoy the summer, stay in the shade, and stay hydrated.

Dan Curtis, Financial Director HTES School Board

#### **School Graduation**

The Graduation ceremony of the school Class of 2022 and the eighth-grade class took place in the Church on Friday May 27, 2022. It was very well attended by relatives and friends of the graduates.

The 2022 Graduates were:

Bennett Truscott Chelsea Zimmer

The Eight-grade Graduates were:

Allison Angles Krystina Bosques Julianne Goodridge Lucas Pell

Unfortunately, Gavin Skinner, Reagan Decker and Jasmine Goodridge could not attend as they all had the flu.

The ceremony was presided over by Father Samuel and Justin McCallister, Head of School. Dr. Sara May, the Chair of the School Board, was the speaker for the graduation. All paid tribute to the Graduates, whose achievements

are outstanding. However, none of us should overlook the experience and dedication of the teaching staff, and a very efficient administration most important factors in enabling the Graduates to achieve their goals. Overall, any child/adolescent who gains a place at the school is most fortunate.

I could not attend the celebratory tea in the Church Hall but I was impressed with the decoration, it was very imaginative and had a very attractive theme. Thanks go to Jeanne Nicolosi, Pam Hull and Kadie Chidester for all their good work. The Borel Family made a Punch to accompany the celebratory cake and cupcakes.

Dan White

#### **Notes from the Outreach Committee**

#### **Salvation Army**

Our food collection has been up and down. Thus, Bob is delivering food items every other week right now. Having enough food is still a big concern for many families in our area.

### **Episcopal Relief & Development**

Donations for Ukraine \$7010.00 Easter Offering for Ukraine \$1057.00

#### **Other Donations**

Easter Offering for Haven of Lake & Sumter Counties \$1067.00

#### **School Golf Benefit**

Preparations are well underway and many key positions have been filled. However, there is a big need for finding sponsors and obtaining door prizes.

#### **UTO-United Thank Offering**

Boxes and envelopes have been ordered. A date is TBD. More details to come.

Annette Freeman, Chairperson for the Outreach Committee.

## **CFE Digital Digest**

If you are interested in the happenings around our Diocese of Central Florida, please click here.

https://mailchi.mp/829481d9a2ed/cfe-digital-digest-5862631



Framed picture presented to Holy Trinity by Mandy Panlilio



Recap Holy Hacker Outing Saturday, June 11th

Prior to going to bed last night, I watched the weather on two different stations just to give me a bit of a heads up as to what the Holy Hackers may be expecting Saturday morning. Well let me tell you - what I saw and heard did not give me a warm and fuzzy feeling about having a dry and sunny day for the Holy Hackers. I knew at that time I would not be getting a very good night's sleep just knowing what may be lying ahead weather wise. To prepare myself even more for the forthcoming weather phenomena I laid out my very own early warning weather

alert system. I hung a straight piece of rope in a tree out back (to let me know how hard the wind was blowing and if it was raining); I placed 8 rocks in the shape of an X on the patio (to help me determine if indeed it was raining and give me a little indication as to which direction the rain was coming); and I made sure the rain gauge was empty so that in the morning I could tell about how much rain we were getting. Now I was about ready for bed, but alas I had one more precautionary plan to attend to. I opened the window - laid down on the bed - stuck my right foot out the window. What useful purpose would this serve you ask.... Well, I figured that would serve as an early warning system where as if it did start raining my foot would get wet and I would immediately awaken and be able to notify the Holy Hackers of the impending dilemma and cancel the outing. I set the alarm and after a few frightful moments I was fast asleep. The alarm went off at 5:00 AM, but I could not move - my right leg had been protruding out the window all night in a very not so user-friendly position. I grabbed it with both hands and pulled it back inside and it hit the floor with a resounding thud. There was absolutely no feeling in that leg so when I attempted to stand it gave away and I fell to the floor on my butt taking a lamp and a chair with me as I went down. I lay on the floor for what seemed an eternity - I rubbed that leg vigorously until I finally felt the nerves return to somewhat normal activity. At 5:45 AM I was able to stand and move around a bit. I hobbled out to the kitchen and made some coffee. After my fifth cup I journeyed out to the back patio to check my early warning weather systems. Much to my surprise the rope was hanging straight and dry. The rocks were dry, and the rain gauge was empty. To give myself a little more selfassurance I turned on the TV and tuned into the local weather channel, and I turned on the computer and brought up the weather radar. To my shock and surprise both of these media aides advised me that the weather was actually looking great until at least 11:30AM. Therefore, it was game on and the Holy Hackers were going to enjoy another Saturday of some somewhat great golf and outstanding fellowship. Now boys and girls this definitely was a morning to remember....

Gerry and I arrived at the course about 8:45 AM and were greeted by Father Ted who already had two practice holes under his belt. Soon the other Holy Hackers began arriving. We had a total of 15 Holy Hackers attend this morning's festivities. At about 9:20 AM the call went out to "Play Golf" and we were all in our carts and off to our appointed holes for a bit of golf and a whole lot of fantastic fellowship. What a great morning it was...

We wandered back into the clubhouse about 11:00 AM with smiles on our faces and hunger pangs kicking in. As I was recording the morning scores I could tell that everyone had a great time. Taking 1st Place in today's outing was TEAM #2 made up of the fantastic Siver's, Deb and Randy, the ever-famous Neven Matthews, and the outstanding Ray Vallee. These folks have definitely been practicing and the numbers on their scorecard proved it as they recorded a (4 Under Par) 26. WOW what a fantastic game - Now listen to this - 2nd Place in today's event was a tie between TEAM #4 - the gracious ladies Molly McGlone, Metager, and the ever so talented Terry Banks along with TEAM #1 - featuring two lovely ladies - Janey Pullen and Gerry Howell, along with Mr. "A" Player himself Terry Osborn, and yours truly Pat McLaughlin. Both of these fine teams returned to the clubhouse sporting a (2 Under Par) 28 on their cards. Now listen to these boys and girls - the 4th Place team also remained Under Par this morning - Yep that is right - TEAM # 3 staring the ever so lovely ladies Barbara Turner, Valeria McGathy, and Mandy Panlilio along with Holy Hacker "Extradentary" Father Ted Koelln - This daring foursome not only danced, but waltzed into the clubhouse rejoicing with the (1 Under Par) that they displayed on their scorecard. This truly was a great day for both the golf and the fellowship we shared.

Boys and girls that is about all I have for today, but not to worry we are going to do it again next month. The Holy Hacker outing for July is scheduled for Saturday, July 9th right back at the Pennbrooke Fairways at 9:30 AM. The sign-up sheet will be on the bulletin board in the Parish Hall after the 8:00 AM Service tomorrow morning. Don't wait - don't hesitate - sign-up

early and let me know you care.... And if for some reason you cannot get to the Parish Hall to sign-up - not a problem - simply send me an email at <a href="mailto:pmclaugh7@gmail.com">pmclaugh7@gmail.com</a> and let me know that you would like to be a part of the Holy Hackers Extravaganza and I will add your name to the list. I would really like to see at least 30 Holy Hackers on the course next month. If you do not play this silly game of golf, but would like to join us for lunch and some outstanding fellowship - we usually finish up our game and return to the clubhouse about 11:00 AM so come on out and join in the after-golf festivities. I'm looking forward to seeing all of you on the course next month and in Church on Sunday.

As I tell you every month - you are the Holy Hackers, and without you we would not exist. I love each and every one of you. Thanks for coming out!

In Christ's Name Pat McLaughlin, Your Golf Guy

## **HTES Golf Benefit**

## **Greetings golfers**

I know you are all waiting to see what exciting things await you at the Holy Trinity Episcopal School Golf Benefit. Great things I assure you.

There will be a brochure, that should be available the week of June 27<sup>th</sup> showing activities, promotions and sponsorship opportunities that will help promote our October 29<sup>th</sup> benefit at Harbor Hills Country Club. Some of the **guaranteed prizes** are: 5-day cruise, golf or spa day, VIP tickets (2) for sporting events, Broadway shows. **Hole in One prizes**: Scotty Cameron Phantom X Putter, Yeti Tundra Hard Cooler, Apple iPad 128GB, Golf Cart.

There will be signup sheets in the Parish Hall that will allow you to be proactive in signing up for the various possibilities for helping make this a great event.

It is important to remember why we are doing this. WE NEED TO CONTINUE HELPING OUR STUDENTS LEARN. It is also

important that we let our friends and neighbors know how they can help.

Our website: HolyTrinitySchoolGolf.com will be set up by July 15 for you to start registering to play and sponsoring holes.

As you can see there will be something for everyone. Ladies, we really need you to participate to make this extra special.

If you have any questions, please contact Judy Monin (moninjudy@gmail.com) or Gregg Monin (greggmonin3@gmail.com).



In the spring of 1974, the residential developer, Bel-Air Homes, offered to sell at a reduced price the triangular wooded property west of the Church along Spring Lake Road. The Vestry was not financially able to take advantage, but Church member Max Hoffman purchased the property and donated it to the Church with the stipulation that the grounds be landscaped as an outdoor retreat for worship and recreation and as a tribute to Fr Fred Paddock. It became known as Paddock Point. A small gazebo with benches was erected but has since deteriorated and been removed.

Lake County Public Works contacted the Church in 1989 about the traffic problem presented by vehicles exiting the Church parking lot directly onto Spring Lake Road which is on a curve. The County offered to construct an access road on the western side of Paddock Point if the Church would close the exit from the parking lot to Spring Lake Road. The Church agreed and extended the fence on the south side of the parking lot and the new access road, called Marjorie Street, has been used ever since.

Over ten years ago the large monument style sign was installed on Paddock Point. This sign was donated by Dr. Hugh Huston.

Next month: Who were the Bosanquets?

Russ Casson



**Don Kirby** 



Janice Haake
Sheri Hudson
Leo Oxberger
Suzy Burlock
John Rodenbaugh
Jim Callahan
Jane Kelly
Rose Nsengiyumva
Jay Summers
Robin Brown
Judy Huetz
Carol Mullen
Doris Brennan
John Tuller



Bob & Liz Mustin
Cesar & Dottie Noble
James & Sandy Foster
Lee & Debbie Stanton
Arthur & Arlene Hanson
Floyd & Barbara Cogley
Roger & Nancy Wilcox

## **Pentecost Sunday**











# **HTES Graduation Ceremony Photos**













## Lee Shawcross' Celebration of Life & Memorial Service

June 25, 2022 - Friends & family gathered for a memorial service for our dear parishioner, Lee Shawcross, who passed on May 7, 2022. It was a very touching ceremony, especially the tribute that was paid him by some of his barbershop quartet brothers. As a member of the Barbershop Harmony Society, he sang in a number of barbershop quartets. Instrumentally, he was also a baritone horn player. The group, known as THE ELDERLY BROTHERS (Jeremy Reynolds, Andy Papineau, Don Hausmann and Larry DeLorenzo), sang two of Lee's favorite songs - "What a Wonderful World" and "The Irish Blessing" in his honor. Memories from this day follow at the end of this edition.

Sidney Yee















Editor's Note: Some parishioners have had problems submitting the survey. I have included a copy in The Tidings so that you may fill it out and bring or mail it to church by July 3<sup>rd</sup>. Thank you.

## Parish Vitality Survey

The life and mission of a parish is constantly evolving as it faces new opportunities and challenges. Our own parish has gone through so many ups and downs in the past year. The summer season is a good time to reflect on how far we've come and how well we are doing, even as we think about the upcoming Program Year. This survey is an attempt to assess how we are doing in important areas of our shared life and mission. It is our hope that your responses will help us identify areas of strength and weakness. Once we have identified our strengths and weaknesses, we will have a follow-up survey to solicit your ideas on how to improve as we move forward into the future. Please take a few minutes to respond to this survey to the best of your ability. Thank you for your help as we assess ourselves and seek ways to improve the quality of our shared life and mission.

How long have you been attending Holy Trinity? o Less than 1 year 1-5 years 0 6-10 years 0 More than 10 years 0 Which worship service have you regularly attended in the past year? o Saturday 4:15 pm Sunday 8:00 am 0 Sunday 10:30 am 0 Wednesday 11:30 am 0 Online Services 0 None of the above 0 Other: How satisfied are you with the quality of the worship services you have regularly attended? 1 2 3 4 5 Unsatisfied Satisfied

If you attend the 10:30 am service, how satisfied are you with the quality of music offered at the service?

1 2 3 4 5

Satisfied

How satisfied are you with the quality of preaching at our worship services?

5

Unsatisfied Satisfied

3

4

1

Unsatisfied

2

o	Very Often						
o	Occasionally						
o	Rarely						
o	Never						
How would you rate the overall Fellowship Hour Experience?							
	1 2 3 4 5						
Poor	Excellent						
How m home).	any fellow parishioners have you shared a meal in the past year? (at church, restaurant or						
o	More than 10						
o	Less than 10						
o	Less than 5						
o	None						
How m	any new parishioners have you gotten to know by name in the past year?						
o	More than 10						
o	Less than 10						
o	Less than 5						
o	None						
Have y	ou ever attended the monthly Holy Hackers Golf outing?						
o	Yes						
o	No						
o	I have never heard about it						
How would you rate the number and quality of fellowship opportunities at Holy Trinity in the past year?							
	1 2 3 4 5						
Unsatis	sfactory Satisfactory						
Did yo	u receive a call from a member of the Pastoral Care Team in the past year?						
o	Yes						
o	No						
o	Not sure						
Have y	ou ever received a visit, a call, or note from any of our clergy in the past year?						
o	Yes						
o	No						
o	Not sure						

How often do you attend the Sunday Morning Fellowship (Coffee) Hour following worship?

How would you rate the level and quality of Pastoral Care at Holy Trinity?								
	1	2	3	4	5			
Poor					Ve	ry Good		
Where do you get information about what is happening at Holy Trinity? (click all that apply).								
o	The Tidings Newsletter							
O	Bulletin Announcements							
O	The Hot-line email list							
O	Church Website							
O	Church Facebook Page							
o	Callin	ng the C	Office					
How sa	atisfied	are you	ı with t	he lev	el and qua	ality of communication at Holy Trinity?		
	1	2	3	4	5			
Unsati	sfied				Sat	isfied		
Which	of the	Christi	an Edu	cation	programs	s do you participate in?		
O	Adult Sunday School							
O	Wedr	iesday I	Bible S	tudy				
O	None	of the	Above					
If you	attend	the Adu	ılt Sunc	lay Scl	nool on S	unday mornings, how satisfied are you with the program?		
	1	2	3	4	5			
Unsati	sfied				Sat	isfied		
If you	attend	the Wed	dnesday	Bible Bible	Study, h	ow satisfied are you with the quality?		
	1	2	3	4	5			
Which	of the	followi	ng Min	istries	are you c	surrently involved in?		
o	Altar	Guild						
o	Worship Assistants (LEM, Lector, Usher, Livestreaming, etc.)							
o	Music (choir, piano, guitar. etc.)							
O	Buildings & Grounds							
O	Communication							
O	Pastoral Care							
O	Invite Welcome Connect (Hospitality & Fellowship)							
o	Outreach (Food donations, Salvation Army volunteers, etc.)							
0	Holy Trinity School (School Board, Tutoring, etc.)							
0	Finance (Finance committee, Counting, etc.)							
0	Other:							

If you are not already involved in any of the above, which of the following Ministries would you be interested in?

- o Altar Guild
- o Worship Assistants (LEM, Lector, Usher, Livestreaming, etc.)
- o Music (choir, piano, guitar. etc.)
- o Buildings & Grounds
- o Communication
- o Pastoral Care
- o Invite Welcome Connect (Hospitality & Fellowship)
- o Outreach (Food donations, Salvation Army volunteers, etc.)
- o Holy Trinity School (School Board, Tutoring, etc.)
- o Finance (Finance committee, Counting, etc.)
- o Other:

What excites you most about being part of Holy Trinity?

What concerns you about what is happening at Holy Trinity?

Comments:

# Holy Trinity Episcopal Church and School

2201 Spring Lake Road Fruitland Park FL 34731

Office Phone: 352-787-1500 School Phone: 352-787-8855

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva – Rector

rector@holytrinityfp.com Cell: 920-226-0050

The Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes – Assisting

Priest, janice.gordonbarnes@yahoo.com
The Rev. Charlie Perrin – Deacon
charlie-perrin@outlook.com

#### **Church Staff:**

Justin McCallister – Head of School Tara Casamasima – Parish Administrator Nancy Wilson - Bookkeeper Sharon Redding – Music Director Lori Clark - Housekeeping

#### **Office Hours:**

Monday - Thursday 9:00am - 2:00pm

#### In-Person & Livestream\* Services:

Saturday 4:15pm (Sanctuary) Sunday 8:00am (Sanctuary) Sunday 10:30am\* (Sanctuary) Wednesday 11:30am\* Healing (Chapel)

#### **Contact Information:**

Email: office@holytrinityfp.com

Announcements Hot Line:

holy-trinity-hot-line@googlegroups.ocm

Website: https://www.holytrinityfp.com/

Facebook:

www.facebook.com/holytrinityfruitlandpark

Newsletter Articles:

Please submit by 25<sup>th</sup> of each month Sheri Hudson, shudson53202@gmail.com



### Vestry:

Doris Brennan – Sr. Warden, School Board dabmag@hotmail.com
352-751-5406

Randy Siver – Jr. Warden, Buildings & Grounds <a href="mailto:siver1950@gmail.com">siver1950@gmail.com</a> 352-446-2469

Debbie Lally, Vestry Secretary, Outreach michaellally@comcast.net 352-561-4961

Russell Casson – Treasurer, Communication rfcasson@embarqmail.com
352-787-0508

Liz Mustin – Christian Formation, IWC <a href="mmaui88@gmail.com">lmmaui88@gmail.com</a> 262-894-4412

Mark Welton – Finance mark72@gmail.com 845-220-6206

John Canner – IWC <u>wwjc914@aol.com</u> 352-259-0082

Bob Freeman – Pastoral Care captbob147@gmail.com
352-753-0025

Mandy Panlilio, IWC Mandy0710@yahoo.com 352-408-7106